
Responding to an I-515A Notice 
 

 

Form I-515A give students temporary admission into the United States for 30 days. To maintain F-1 or J-1 status, 
students must respond to Form I-515A request within 30 days. Students who fail to respond by the deadline will have 
their SEVIS record terminated by the Student and Exchange Visitor Program (SEVP). Designated school officials (DSOs) 
are notified of the issuance of Form I-515A to students and their future termination date.  

If you received a I-515A Notice when entering the United States, please contact ISSS immediately: 

 Email ISSS a copy of your I-515A Notice and a copy of your most current I-94. The I-94 can be retrieved at 
https://i94.cbp.dhs.gov. Both documents have an expiration date. 

 Prepare your I-515A Notice Response Packet. ISSS will review your notice and advise you on the next steps. 
Your individual I-515A Notice includes a list of specific documents that you must submit to SEVP (see attached a 
I-515A Notice sample). 

 Keep a copy your I-515A Notice Response Packet for yourself. It is important that you keep copies of all 
documents you will submit to SEVP. 
 

 Mail your I-515A Notice Response Packet to SEVP. Mail your packet using a service that offers a tracking system 
and save all the mail receipts. This can be used as a proof that your packet was delivered to SEVP before the 30 
days deadline. 
 

Mail your documents to: 

Student and Exchange Visitor Program  
DHS/ICE  
ATTN: SEVP I-515A Processing Team  
500 12th Street SW STOP 5600  
Washington, DC 20536-5600 
703-603-3400  

SEVP will update your I-94 and your original I-20/DS-2019 to show your admission into the United Sates for the duration 
of your student status (D/S). SEVP will return your original I-20/DS-2019 to the ISSS office within 3-4 weeks. ISSS will 
notify you immediately.  

 
You can email SEVP at sevis.i-515@dhs.gov to inquire about the status of your case. Please add your SEVIS ID number in 
the email. 

Disclaimer:  The materials in this handout have been prepared for general informational purposes only.   They do not constitute 
legal advice or serve as a substitute for legal counsel. 
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SEVP must receive your documents within 30 days of the date your I-515A Notice was issued 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


